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-DLPH�GHO�9DO·V�SHUIRUPDQFH�RQ�WKH�7DS�IRU�WKH�:DWHUZKHHO�6\PSRVLXP�
LQFOXGHG�WKH�IROORZLQJ�WH[W�DV�VSRNHQ�GLVFRXUVH�

“Since the practice of HYDROMANCY in the ancient world, water has been 
linked to ontologies of becoming, to an understanding of life as a 
formless process of emergent movement.

According to Archeologist Luis Siret, the drawings of swirls or spirals 
that pervade ancient middle eastern and mediterranean cultures before the 
Phoenicians were attempts to understand, learn or read the movement of 
water, considered the sacred element, because it embodied the movement 
and transformative becoming of the world more visibly than any other 
element.

:DWHU�WUDQVIRUPV�YLVLEO\�IURP�ÁXLG�WR�VROLG�RU�JDVHRXV�VWDWHV��:DWHU�DQG�
KXPLGLW\�VHHP�YLVLEO\�UHODWHG�WR�OLIH�LQ�DOO�LWV�IRUPV��7KH�DQFLHQW�
naturalist cosmogonies and religions saw in water the sacred force of 
life before it acquired any animal or human form.

Only later did the deities acquire the form of those animals that moved 
more like water, such as snakes or horses, and only later did they become 
À[HG�LQWR�D�IXOO\�KXPDQ�IRUP��$QFLHQW�GHLWLHV�ZHUH�QDWXUDO�IRUFHV�DQG�
amongst them water embodied the creative forces of formless movement more 
than any other force.

7KH�%DE\ORQLDQ�DQG�(J\SWLDQ�FUHDWLRQ�P\WKV�SODFHG�LQ�WKH�GLIIHUHQW�NLQGV�
of water the origin of the world. In homeric epic it is the oceans from 
ZKLFK�WKH�ZRUOG�ZDV�FUHDWHG��7DOHV�IURP�0LOHWXV��DFNQRZOHGJHG�DV�WKH�ÀUVW�
scientist and philosopher, described water as the principle of the 
Cosmos, from which all things are constituted or derived.

Water was considered to be alive, because it moves, because of how it 
dances (hylozoism). As in animistic cultures, where life is not a 
privilege of certain species, a more ecological worldview.

In pre-socratic philosophy the principle of eternal motion runs through 
$QD[LPDQGHU·V�jSHULRQ�RU�LQGHWHUPLQDWH�SULQFLSOH��DQG�WKURXJK�
$QD[LPHQHV·V�SULQFLSOH�RI�DLU��DQG�+HUDFOLWXV·�SULQFLSOH�RI�ÀUH��DV�ZHOO�
DV�WKURXJK�DWRPLVP�DQG�$QD[DJRUDV·V�FRPSRXQG�VHHGV�
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Water reappears in Heraclitus’ most famous saying that “we cannot step 
twice in the same river.” His disciple Cratilus radicalized this vision 
saying that we cannot step even once, since while we step, the river is 
changing and so are we, a denial of the principle of identity and a 
radical ontology of becoming.

3DUPHQLGHV�LQWURGXFHG�IRU�WKH�ÀUVW�WLPH�WKH�LGHD�RI�DQ�LPPRELOH�ZRUOG��
denying movement and splitting the world of the senses from the 
intellect. Plato did not deny movement as Parmenides did but placed it as 
illusory with regard to the world of eternal and immobile forms. 
Aristotle brought back movement as immanent to matter and form, but 
subjected to the latter, where form is the immobile principle and the 
teleology of movement.

(XFOLGHDQ�JHRPHWU\�À[HG�YLVLRQ�DORQJ�LQÀQLWH�OLQHV��5HQDLVVDQFH�
SHUVSHFWLYH�À[HG�SHUFHSWLRQ�LQ�DOJRULWKPLF�YLVLRQ��PHFKDQLFLVP�LQ�
functions, liberalism in property, so that now water is perceived as an 
REMHFWLÀHG�FRPPRGLW\�

&RPPRGLÀFDWLRQ�LV�D�IRUP�RI�HQJLQHHUHG�DQG�DEVWUDFW�SHUFHSWLRQ�WKDW�
consolidated in ancient cultures with the birth of money when value of 
XVH�VKLIWHG�WR�YDOXH�RI�H[FKDQJH�DQG�JRRGV�EHFRPH�DEVWUDFWLRQV��<HW�LW�LV�
only more recently that the perception of water as commodity has emerged.

7KH�LQFUHDVLQJ�H[SDQVLRQ�RI�GXDOLVWLF�ZRUOGYLHZV��LQ�ZKLFK�WKH�VXEMHFW�LV�
distinct from its environment relates to the perceptual techniques 
developed since the birth of geometry, through perspective to 
FDUWHVLDQLVP��ZKLFK�DUH�FRQGLWLRQV�RI�SRVVLELOLW\�RI�FRPPRGLÀFDWLRQ��
VLQFH�WKH\�SURGXFH�WKH�SHUFHSWLRQ�RI�UHDOLW\�DV�H[WHUQDO�DQG�
appropriable.

 
 
 
 
 
 

Fig.1 & 2  Jaime del Val during his paperformance. Screen captures.

%XW�LQ�WKH�;;WK�FHQWXU\��SK\VLFV��ELRORJ\��FRJQLWLYH�VFLHQFHV�DQG�HFRORJ\�
KDYH�SURYLGHG�D�UDGLFDOO\�UHODWLRQDO�YLHZ�RI�WKH�ZRUOG��&RPSOH[LW\�
theories and quantum mechanics show the non-linear turbulent and emergent 
processes in which the world moves, a process of becoming, not of change, 
since as physicist Ilya Prigogine said, “change is the denial of 
becoming,” since it assumes that things are what they are and only move 
between given states. But things are in becoming and move towards what is 
not yet.

While Quantum Mechanics has shown the interdependence of observer and 
observed, Lynn Margulis’ biological theories of endosymbiosis show 
evolution as process of radical interdendence and cooperation amongst 
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species.

&RJQLWLYH�WKHRULHV�RI�HQDFWLRQ��WKH�H[SDQGHG�PLQG��HPERGLPHQW�DQG�
proprioception, to name but a few, point to how thinking and 
consciousness itself are distributed processes that emerge from relations 
of movement constituting at the same time the subject and the world.

Current biology acknowledges largely the origin of life in water, as the 
ÀUVW�XQLFHOOXODU�RUJDQLVPV�GHYHORSHG�RYHU�WKUHH�ELOOLRQ�\HDUV�DJR��)RU�
over two billion years life evolved in the turbulence of the oceans where 
bacteria generated the biosphere, the athmosphere and gave birth to 
PXOWLFHOOXODU�RUJDQLVPV�WKURXJK�K\SHUVH[XDO�H[SHULPHQWDWLRQ�

$FFRUGLQJ�WR�/\QQ�0DUJXOLV�ZH�DUH�RIIVSULQJV�RI�WKH�K\SHUVH[XDO�
H[SHULPHQWDWLRQ�RI�EDFWHULD�LQ�WKH�RFHDQV�

7KH�+<3(56($�WKHRU\�E\�0F0HQDPLQ�SURSRVHV�WKDW�ZKDW�ZH�SHUFHLYH�DV�
LQGLYLGXDWHG�OLYLQJ�RUJDQLVPV�DUH�SDUW�RI�D�ÁRZLQJ�PHWDERG\�RI�ZDWHU�WKDW�
emerged as life transferred from the oceans to the land. Our intimate 
ZDWHU\�HQFRXQWHUV��WKH�KXPLGLW\�RI�VH[��LV�DQ�HFKR�RI�WKH�RULJLQDU\�OLIH�
in the ocean, and water would be the continous metabody that links 
RUJDQLVPV�LQ�ODQG��D�ZDWHUÁRZ�RI�OLIH�DFURVV�WKH�RUJDQLVPV��RI�ÁRZLQJ�
FXUUHQWV�RI�D�:DWHU�ERG\�RI�WKH�(DUWK�

We need a change in perception that shifts our focus in things and 
HOHPHQWV�DV�H[WHUQDO�DQ�DSSURSULDEOH�GLVWLQFW�HQWLWLHV��WR�KRZ�ZH�DUH�
immanent part of larger metabodies of relations, diffuse movement 
UHODWLRQV�DW�DOO�VFDOHV�DQG�PRGHV�RI�H[LVWHQFH�

Water constitutes some of the metabodies we are part of.

An affordance, following James Gibson is a potential for interaction,  
the disponibility of something in the world, yet affordances emerge and 
transform in multiple collective movement relations across long periods 
RI�WLPH��7KH�DIIRUGDQFH�RI�D�JODVV�IRU�GULQNLQJ�ZDWHU��WKH�DIIRUGDQFH�RI�
an instrument for measuring the quality of water, the affordance of water 
itself as commodity are effects of movement relations with an 
environment, of perceptual movements.

7KURXJK�UDGLFDO�FRPPRGLÀFDWLRQ�RI�ZDWHU�ZH�DUH�QRW�RQO\�OLPLWLQJ�WKH�
DFFHVV�WR�ZDWHU��EXW�DOVR�H[SRQHQWLDOO\�LQFUHDVLQJ�LWV�SRLVRQLQJ�DW�D�
planetary scale, with the waste in the oceans, the contaminaton of rivers 
and subterranean water, or of the very water that constitutes our bodies.

7KH�FDSLWDOLVWLF�DQG�LPSHULDOLVWLF�LGHD�RI�ZDWHU�DV�D�UHVRXUFH��DV�
property (even if common property) is killing water and the possibility 
of a relational ontology of becoming. But water cannot be property, not 
even shared, public or common property.

How to regain an onto-epistemology of indeterminate becoming that allows 
WR�GHFRPPRGLI\�QRW�RQO\�ZDWHU�EXW�DOO�VSHFWUXPV�RI�H[LVWHQFH"

$�+<'52172/2*<�ZRXOG�EH�DQ�RQWRORJ\�RI�EHFRPLQJ�WKDW�WDNHV�WKH�PRYHPHQW�
of water as reference for a relational and emergent rethinking of the 
ZRUOG��IRU�DQ�HFRORJ\�WR�FRPH��7KLV�RQWR�HSLVWHPRORJ\�ZRXOGQ·W�EH�DERXW�
ÁXLG�IRUP��EXW�DERXW�WKH�RQJRLQJ�PHWDPHUJHQFH�RI�WKH�DPRUSKRXV��ZKLFK�
implies a new mode of perception.

Metabodies are bodies of movement in permanent becoming, like the water 
IURP�ZKLFK�ZH�FRPH�DQG�RI�ZKLFK�ZH�DUH�PDGH��LQ�LWV�FRPSOH[�KHWHURJHQHRXV�
compounds, its indeterminate movements.

+\GURQWRORJ\�LV�D�SROLWLFV�RI�LQWLPDF\��RI�ÁXLG�FRQWDFWV�LQ�PRWLRQV�
across bodies, of bodies without form that run across the bodies.
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Hydrontology speaks of the caress of water as a posthuman affect.

+\GURQWRORJ\�LV�PLFURVH[XDO�

0LFURVH[HV�DUH�HPHUJHQW�ERGLHV�DIIHFWV�GHVLUHV�PRYHPHQWV�LQ�SHUPDQHQW�
formation that never actualize in a form, amorphogenetic hydrontological 
bodies, diffuse affordances for an openended world of indeterminacy.

Hydrontology speaks of bacterial affect. Bacteria, who have generated the 
biosphere and the ecosystems of the planet. Bacteria, who are the hope of 
WKLV�QLKLOLVWLF��VR�FDOOHG�´KXPDQµ�VSHFLHV��LI�LW�DUULYHV�WR�H[WLQFWLRQ�
and environmental destruction.

We must disalign perception from all the dominant perceptual alignments, 
of geometry, perspective and coordinates of control, in order to 
facilitate new ecologies of relational becoming that foreground open 
ended movement.

As Karen Barad says, “we are part of intra-actions, we emerge and co-
constitute in processes of neverending becoming in relation to a world.” 
$V�(ULQ�0DQQLQJ�VD\V��´ZH�ZRUOG�µ�ZDWHU�PHWDERGLHV�RI�ZKLFK�ZH�DUH�SDUW�
of, world, generate world, relationality.

:H�PXVW�XQGR�WKH�SHUFHSWXDO�FRQGLWLRQV�RI�FRPPRGLÀFDWLRQ�DQG�XQGHUVWDQG�
ZDWHU�DV�XQFRPPRGLÀDEOH��XQDSSURSULDEOH�PRYHPHQW�RI�WKH�ZRUOG�

:DWHU�LV�DPRUSKRJHQHWLF��LWV�PRYHPHQW�H[FHHGV�DQG�GHÀHV�IRUP��UHGXFWLRQ�
to form, function, property. Water demands a new ontology of the 
amorphous.

We must again learn the movement of water, its generosity, its caress, 
its transformative force, its living dance.

���%(&20,1*�:$7(5���
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Jaime del Val / JaiVal (Madrid 1974) is a meta-media artist, philosopher, 
performer, producer, environmental activist and postqueer, director of 
Reverso Institute and of Metabody Project. He has developed 
transdisciplinary projects in the convergence of technological arts, 
FULWLFDO�WKHRU\�DQG�DFWLYLVP��WKDW�KDYH�EHHQ�SUHVHQWHG�DOO�RYHU�(XURSH��
DQG�1RUWK�DQG�6RXWK�$PHULFD��ZKLFK�SURSRVH�UHGHÀQLWLRQV�RI�HPERGLPHQW��
perception and affects that challenge normative constructions of 
VXEMHFWLYLW\��VH[XDOLW\�DQG�FRQWURO�WHFKQRORJLHV�RI�WKH�,QIRUPDWLRQ�
Society.

LINKS

KWWS���ZZZ�UHYHUVR�RUJ

KWWS���ZZZ�PHWDERG\�HX

6FUHHQ�UHFRUGLQJ�RI�WKH�7DS�SUHVHQWDWLRQ� 
KWWS���ZDWHU�ZKHHO�QHW�PHGLDBLWHPV�YLHZ�����
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http://www.reverso.org
http://www.metabody.eu
http://water-wheel.net/media_items/view/4865

